




Human Resource Development Corporation (HRD 
Corp) published the first edition of the National 
Training Index Report (NTI) last year, which covered 
the training and development landscape in 2022. 
This year, we are proud to introduce an update to the 
NTI, which offers a comprehensive analysis of 
Malaysia’s learning and development performance in 
2023.

The NTI was conceived as a robust measurement tool 
for assessing learning and development performance 
across various sectors and sub-sectors within 
Malaysia. It serves as a vital resource for 
policymakers, industry leaders, educators, investors, 
and professionals, providing them with insights into 
the state of training activities and their impact on 
workforce development.

This report is not just a compilation of data. It is a 
roadmap for progress. By examining trends, 
identifying strengths and areas for improvement, and 
offering recommendations, the NTI Report equips 
stakeholders with the knowledge needed to drive 
positive change. Whether you are a government 
body crafting policy, a Chief Executive Officer (CEO) 
shaping corporate training strategies, an academia 
designing curriculum, or a worker seeking to enhance 
your skills, this report has something valuable to offer 
you. Throughout the pages, you will find detailed 
insights of training index scores, trends, and 
recommendations derived from an analysis 
conducted within the established NTI framework. We 
dive into the organisation's readiness in upskiling and 
reskilling their workers, assessing their workers' skills 
and competencies, and measuring training providers' 
quality and availability in supporting Malaysia's 
learning ecosystem.

I strongly believe NTI 2023 will support us in elevating 
Malaysia's training and development landscape for 
the long term by fostering a collaborative 
environment for nurturing Malaysian workforce and 
talents. 

To that end, I would like to extend our gratitude to all 
organisations and departments that have contributed 
to the development and success of the NTI Report 
2023.

I would also like to congratulate our Chief Strategy 
Officer (CSO), Mr Rony Ambrose Gobilee, Ms 
Norfaezah Ya'acob, the Head of the Research & 
Analytics (R&A) team, as well as all R&A team 
members, Ruhaiza Abdullah, Nur Aimi Abdul Aziz, 
Nur Iman Mohamed Azhar, Mohd Fadli Hussin and 
Christine Robert for their commitment and dedication 
in completing the NTI 2023 report. The R&A team’s 
dedication in advancing learning and development 
initiatives through this report is instrumental in 
shaping Malaysia's future competitiveness. This 
research is independent and has not been 
commissioned or sponsored in any way by 
businesses, government, or other institutions.

Together, let us continue to harness the power of 
lifelong learning to build a skilled, resilient, and 
innovative workforce that drives sustainable growth 
and prosperity for all Malaysians.

Datuk Wira Shahul Dawood
Chief Executive
HRD Corp












































































